
An Email to the Mono County Board of Supervisors (1).  

10/20/20 

A Letter From Mammoth Group About Covid-19 Education 

 

 

Please add this email to the public record for the agenda item 10 (Covid-19 Policy) for the Council 

meeting on 10/21/20. Thanks. 

 

Dear Mammoth Lakes Town Council We send this letter to try and inform you of some data and 

information that we hope will persuade you to end the health emergency. 

 

On March 16 2020 an order was given by the U.S. President that everyone should stay at home and 

avoid gathering, shopping, and any activities involving groups for 15 days to "slow the spread" of 

Covid-19. This, it was claimed, would allow health care facilities to not be overwhelmed. It has been 212 

days now since the 15 day period ended and these same orders are still in place for Mono County. 

 

I think most people would agree that asking people to suspend their normal life behaviors and liberties 

for a couple of weeks in order to better prepare for a potentially highly contagious and deadly virus is 

reasonable. Nonetheless, it was 15 days not 30 days or 212 days of suspending normal life behaviors and 

liberties. 

 

As the saying goes; "give them an inch and they'll take a mile." This is especially true of government. And 

15 days turning into 212 days exemplifies this saying perfectly. 

 

Moving on to the recent data from the CDC. The probability for survival by age group: 

 

Age Group                                          Probability of Survival 

 



0-19:                                                    99.997% 

20-49:                                                  99.98% 

50-69:                                                  99.5% 

70+:                                                    94.6% 

 

Source: 

 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/planning-scenarios.html 

 

It is now clear that this virus is nowhere near as deadly as the failed models predicted. In fact, it is not 

deadly at all to the vast majority of the population. Yes the elderly have an increased risk of dying from 

this virus. However,the elderly have increased risk from death across the board from many different 

health conditions. That is part of life unfortunately. We are all going to die someday. Shocking news for 

some people I guess? 

 

So with such a high probability of survival do you still think it is necessary to continue these 

unconstitutional, unethical, and immoral mandates, guidelines, or orders? We wholeheartedly say NO! 

 

Looking at the 0-19 age group we see .003% chance of death. Does this justify abusing children by 

forcing them to wear masks and social distance at school? We wholeheartedly say NO! 

 

Forcing children to sacrifice living a normal, positive, and joyful upbringing as well as stunting their social 

and emotional development by making them wear masks and stay 6 feet apart is WRONG. Teaching the 

children that your fellow human beings are disease ridden and you must keep your distance from them 

and cover your face at all times is WRONG! 

 

We just cannot see how anyone with a sane mind and compassionate heart could disagree. Perhaps 

someone on the board who does disagree would say why they do? 

 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/planning-scenarios.html


The probability of survival rate clearly shows us that ages 0-69 should continue living their lives 

NORMALLY as humans always have for thousands of years. Only the elderly should consider taking extra 

precautions. 

 

We as a society, should not be sacrificing our right to life, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness for what 

amounts to just another flu season. 

 

Moving on to the next topic. In this CDC catalog on page 39 it is states: 

 

Since no quantified virus isolates of the 2019-nCoV are currently available, assays designed for detection 

of the 2019-nCoV RNA were tested with characterized stocks of in vitro transcribed full length RNA (N 

gene; GenBank accession: MN908947.2) of known titer (RNA copies/μL 

 

https://www.fda.gov/media/134922/download 

 

What this is saying is that Covid-19 has not been isolated and laboratory confirmed. Mammoth Group 

asks if Covid-19 has technically not been proven to exist and no Covid-19 isolates are available then how 

can you accurately test for it?  Perhaps Dr. Boo or Brian Wheeler can answer our question? 

 

This brings us to the next topic. The RT-PCR test. The polymerase chain reaction test was invented by 

Kary Mullis in 1984. Here is a short 4 minute video of Kary Mullis discussing the PCR test. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iWOJKuSKw5c 

 

In the video Mr. Mullis says "with PCR if you do it well you can find almost anything in anybody" and he 

also says "it doesn't tell you that you're sick and it doesn't tell you that the thing you ended up with, 

really was gonna hurt you or anything like that" when referring to the PCR test. 

 

The PCR test is not meant to be used for diagnostic purposes. Yet this test is being used worldwide. 

According to an article published by The New York Times “up to 90 percent of people testing positive 

https://www.fda.gov/media/134922/download
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iWOJKuSKw5c


carried barely any virus” at all. A positive test does not mean that someone is infected with Covid-19 

and should therefore not be counted as a CASE. 

 

https://www.nytimes.com/2020/08/29/health/coronavirus-testing.html 

 

Here is a quote that is very relevant in our current time from Kary Mullis: 

 

“Scientists are doing an awful lot of damage to the world in the name of helping it. I don’t mind 

attacking my own fraternity because I am ashamed of it.” –Kary Mullis, Inventor of Polymerase Chain 

Reaction 

 

 

Moving on to the next topic. 

 

Just recently the World Health Organization has changed their minds about the lockdowns and 

government mandated closures of businesses. The data and facts are out. Government and health 

officials lockdown policies are FAR WORSE than Covid-19 could have ever been. 

 

Dr David Nabarro, the WHO's Special Envoy on Covid-19 "We really do appeal to all world leaders: stop 

using lockdown as your primary control method" 

 

Dr David Nabarro also says, " it seems we may well have a doubling of world poverty by next year" and 

"we may well have at least a doubling of child malnutrition" and "this is a terrible, ghastly global 

catastrophe actually." 

 

And not just the WHO has realized the catastrophic effects of the lockdowns. 

 

Germany’s Minister of Economic Cooperation and Development, Gerd Muller, recently warned that 

COVID-19 lockdowns will result in “one of the biggest” hunger and poverty crises in history. 

https://www.nytimes.com/2020/08/29/health/coronavirus-testing.html


 

    “We expect an additional 400,000 deaths from malaria and HIV this year on the African continent 

alone,” Muller said, adding that “half a million more will die from tuberculosis.” 

 

Also, 

 

Around 1.4 million people are expected to die from untreated TB infections due to the Coronavirus 

lockdown, according to research published by Imperial College London and Johns Hopkins University. 

 

And there is more but we will leave it with these examples for now. 

 

In conclusion to this letter, Mammoth Group asks the Mammoth Lakes Town Council and appointed 

health officials to incorporate this data and information into their policy making decisions. As well, 

please consider this data and information on a personal level. Consult with your own moral compass. 

 

Sincerely, Mammoth Group. 

 


